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Directions/Minutes of Commissioners #5 
Proposed Plan Change 12 – Mission Special Character Zone - Napier City Council 

 
1. In accordance with the Panel’s Minute #4, on the 26th September 2018 we received a 

conferencing statement, from Mr McKay for Marist Holdings (Greenmeadows) Limited, 
Ms Anstey as the Section 42A Reporting Officer for Napier City Council (NCC) and Mr Ide, 
Policy Manager at Hawkes Bay Regional Council in relation to provision for an esplanade 
reserve for the Taipo Stream and what would be the trigger, if any, for requiring the 
establishment of said esplanade reserve.  A copy of the conferencing statement was 
distributed to all parties. 

 
2. Similarly, in accordance with the Panel’s Minute #4, we received the Napier City Council’s 

reply statement on Thursday 4th October 2018.  A copy of the reply statement was distributed 
to all parties. 

  
3.  Having received all of the above and having reviewed the material provided, the Panel does 

not consider that it requires any additional information.   As such, we formally close the 
hearing by way of this minute, on 9 October 2018.  The Panel will now undertake its 
deliberations and prepare its recommendation report.  

 
4.  As per the Panel’s previous minutes, any correspondence with the Commissioners should be 

directed to the Hearing Administrator, Mrs K Hunt at NCC. Email: 
kathryn.hunt@napier.govt.nz  

 
 
 

 
Mark St.Clair (Chair) 
9 October 2018 


